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YMCA Child Care Resource & Referral 
1130 C Austin Avenue, Coquitlam BC  V3K 3P5 
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10 - 620 Royal Avenue, New Westminster, BC  V3M 1J2
604-931-3400

What is Licence-Not-Required (LNR) Child Care? 

Licence-Not-Required (LNR) child care is provided in the caregiver’s own home. The caregiver 
can care for up to two children or one sibling group (brothers and sisters) in addition to those 
related to them by blood or marriage. 

LNR child care providers are encouraged - but not required - to register with their local Child 
Care Resource and Referral Program (CCRR). 

Some of the Benefits of registering as a LNR child care provider with the YMCA Child Care 
Resource and Referral (CCRR) include:  

o Access to YMCA CCRR services that include: child care referrals, consultation, support
and an opportunity to borrow from the toy and resource lending library.

o Increased Affordable Child Care rates.  The rate a family is eligible for increases if the
LNR child care provider is registered with a CCRR.

How do I become a Registered LNR Child Care Provider? 

Provincial requirements must be met before becoming a Registered LNR.  For more information 
on these requirements please contact the YMCA CCRR and request an information session.   

Anmore, Belcarra, Coquitlam, Port Coquitlam & Port Moody residents please contact:  
604.931.3400 

Burnaby & New Westminster residents please contact:  604.294.1109 


